
Via Electronic Mail 

May 17, 2010 
 
California ISO Board of Governors 
Mason Willrich, Chair 
151 Blue Ravine Road 
Folsom, CA 95630 
 
 
Re: May 18th Board Meeting: Agenda Item 6, Revised Transmission Planning Process 
 
Dear Chair Willrich and Members of the Board of Governors: 
 
We the undersigned are writing to express our concerns about an item on your decision 
agenda for the May 18th CAISO Board meeting – Revised Transmission Planning 
Process.  The CAISO has undergone an extensive nine month stakeholder process to 
develop an approach that would help support the State’s 33 percent Renewable Portfolio 
Standards (RPS) by adding a new category of transmission projects that will facilitate the 
expansion of the electric grid and integrating such expansion as part of the CAISO’s 
current transmission planning process.  However, the majority of this debate has been 
around who gets to build transmission. Very little attention has been paid to the details of 
the changes to the Tariff needed to accommodate the 33% renewables goal as envisioned 
at the start of the process.  Proposed tariff revisions were made available to the 
stakeholders on May 5th and a stakeholder conference call was conducted on May 12th.  
More time is needed to fully discuss these issues before the Board takes action. 
 
One concern we have is the lack of attention paid to minimizing the cost of proposed 
transmission additions to the transmission infrastructure.  In terms of Tariff language, you 
need to recognize the enormity of the task before you: “how best to accommodate the 
goal of connecting 33% renewables by 2020.”  When this goal by itself may lead to the 
massive cost increases envisioned, the task deserves all of your attention.   
 
Early studies indicate that in just a year or two the CAISO may approve an incremental 
investment to the transmission system that would triple the cost of high voltage 
transmission (the high voltage transmission access charge (TAC)) for all CAISO load 
serving entities, including the cities we represent.  Concern over this significant cost 
increase will need to be addressed by developing a “least regrets” transmission plan in an 
environment of massive uncertainty.  Rushing to implement this incomplete and vague 
Tariff will only add to the uncertainty.  After spending many months on just some aspects 
of achieving that goal, do not prematurely implement tariff changes that use such broader 
terms as “state and federal policies”, “state and federal directives”, and “state and federal 
policy goals”.  We are concerned that the overly broad language in the tariff will unduly 
increase the authority of the CAISO Board and/or staff in deciding what the state and 
federal policy requirements are, and whether to spend billions of dollars on transmission 
that is not justified on reliability or on economic grounds as provided in the existing tariff 
or needed to meet the 33% renewable goal by 2020.  We recommend the expansion of 
justification for transmission investment to include meeting a 33% renewables goal be 
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